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No. ADEA/2022-23      Dated: 20/02/2023 

Subject: Minutes of ADEA CWC Meeting held on 20/02/2023 

 

On the receipt of a request letter, dated 17/02/2023 signed by three ADEA Members for allocation 

of ₹5.00 Lac the from the Association Funds earmarked for Court Cases, a CWC meeting was 

convened through virtual conference on 20/02/2023 on a short notice. Following members 

attended the meeting: 

1. Sh Atul Gupta, President 

2. Sh D.P.  Singh, Vice President 

3. Sh. Devesh Kumar, Gen. Secretary 

4. Sh Raman Kumar, Jt. Secretary 

5. Sh K K Rao, Publicity Secretary 

6. Sh.M Baiju, Hon Treasurer 

7. Sh P P Shukla, CWC Member 

8. Sh Anupam Swaroop, CWC Member 

9. Sh K Subramonion Iyer, CWC member 

10. Sh P S Srivastava, ADEA Member 

11. Sh Rajeev Kumar, CWC Member 

 

The meeting was chaired by President, ADEA. On the outset, Gen secretary intimated that a 

proposal is received from ADEA members in which it has been stated, “a SLP has been filed in 

the Hon’ble Supreme Court of India against the impugned final order and Judgement passed by 

the Hon’ble High Court of Delhi in W.P. (C ) 8056/2015 titled as Rajiv Sinha & Ors Vs. Ministry 

of Personal, Public Grievance and Pension & Ors dated 01.11.2022 regarding Pay Parity of IB(E 

)S cadre. To defend the case in the Hon’ble Supreme Court of India, It is requested that a sum of 

Rs. 5.00 Lakhs may be allocated towards the instant SLP from the legal fund collected from ADEA 

members.” The status and merit of the case was apprised to the CWC by Sh P S Srivastav, IB(E)S. 

 

The proposal was discussed and deliberated at length by the participating members. Considering 

that the outcome of the instant SLP may be beneficial to all the officers of IB(E)S and the case has 

merit, it was unanimously decided that Rs. 5.00 Lakhs, shall be provided for the instant SLP.  

 

Further, it was also emphasized by members that possibility of inclusion of other IB(E )S officers 

may explored so as to cover all the batches in this case in order to get the benefit of outcome of 

this SLP, in case it is won by the members fighting the case. 

 

The meeting ended with thanks to the chair as well as members, who spared time to attend the 

meeting. 

 

(Devesh Kumar) 

General Secretary  

To, 

ADEA Executives 

Copy to, 

Members of ADEA 


